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Easier Access!! 
Yes, indeed! Look what we’ve done! The access to 
the All Breed venue has been paved!!! Oh, that’s 
going to make getting crates etc down into the 
venue so much easier! Thanks so much to all those 
who did the hard work, and those who made it 
possible! Joe, Steve,   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Editor Needs YOU 

This newsletter is for the 
members of the HRKC, and 
we’d like to include YOUR 
news, brags, events and pup 
pictures (pups of all ages!). 
Please send your stuff to Marie 
at hrkcnews@yahoo.com. 

Web Pages 
These pages present the club 
to the wider world, and serve 
members in various ways. In 
the coming months, the pages 
will take on a new look and 
structure. Please - I need your 
help here too! Send ideas, 
requests, comments and 
content to 
hrkcnews@yahoo.com.  

HRKC Officers 
President: Susan Parr 

VP: Chris Cornell 

Secretary: Deborah Dowd 

Treasurer: Jo Chinn
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The All Breed Show! July 28, 29 & 30, 2017 
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Onward and Upward! 
The ARO was a huge success! We even made money! Far more important, we had a 
great time and lots of runs and competitors. More than 730 runs in the Agility 
Ring, and good turn-out in the Obedience and Rally rings. Thanks also to our 
hardworking crews, from Chris Cornell and Steve Chinn to the judges, the stewards 
and all those who volunteered to change jumps and equipment in the Agility ring!

On to the All Breed! Be sure to contact Joe Larson, Steve Chinn or Chris Cornell if 
you can help! We’ll need crew to set up on Thursday, July 26!  Stewards to work the 
various rings, people to work the eye clinic (contact Jan Gould for that; Saturday 
only), wo(man) the tables, run errands, answer questions… all the things that make a 
show successful. So please help if you can!
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Any Ideas? 

We’re looking for a new meeting space for our monthly meetings. Prairie 
Grange, which has been our go-to spot for many years, now has a no-dog 

policy, and that is problematic (duh) for us. So if you know of a space that might 
work, please let someone on the board know! Their emails are on the website 

(www.hrkc.org/contact_us).

Major Edmund F. McKnight Jr., 87, 
of Prescott, AZ, passed away on 
June 4, 2017.

Ed was a loved husband, father, 
grandfather and a proud retiree of 
the U.S. Air Force.  Ed was born to 
Edmund F. and Mary J. McKnight 
on January 3, 1930 in Los Angeles, 
California.  Growing up in Los 
Angeles, he was active in Boy 
Scouts, Sea Scouts and and the 
DeMolay fraternal organization.  He 
attended Garfield High School, 
where he competed in gymnastics 
and played on the football team.  
Shortly after graduating, Ed 
enlisted in the Air Force and trained 

as an aircraft mechanic.  In 1953 he 
entered Aviation Cadet Training, earning a commission as a 2nd Lieutenant 
and graduating with his wings as a navigation officer.  He went on to earn his 
pilot wings in 1956 and pursued a love of flying throughout his career.  His 
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military assignments took him and his family to various bases across the U.S. 
as well as to Yokota Air Base, Japan.  He also proudly served during the war 
in Vietnam at Da Nang Air Base in 1968.  After 20 years of service, Ed retired 
as a Major in September 1970, settling with his family in Fruit Heights, Utah.  
He then pursued his dream of graduating from college and attended Weber 
State College, Ogden, Utah, earning a Bachelor's Degree in Business 
Management with honors.  He eventually moved to Spokane, Washington, 
beginning a second career as a business account representative. 

 Ed is survived by his wife of nearly 31 years, Nadene, who he met and 
married in Spokane on November 28, 1986.  After retiring for a second time, 
he and Nadene enjoyed seeing the sights and cultures of many countries 
around the world as well as pursuing perfection of their golf games.  They 
enjoyed life together in several places including Port Angeles, WA; Maui, HI; 
Pahrump, NV; and Casa Grande, AZ before settling in Prescott.  Ed is also 
survived by his first wife, Janice, to whom he was married for 25 years, and 
their four children, Leah Ann, Edmund Fredrick, Michael Scott with his wife 
Jana; Christopher Wayne with his wife Ria and granddaughter Justice.  There 
was celebration of Ed's life on June 18, 2017, Chino Valley.  Funeral services 
were held June 20, 2017, 10:00 am, at the Miramar National Cemetery, 5795 
Nobel Dr, San Diego, CA 92122.

Ed was an original member of the Hurricane Ridge Kennel Club, and is 
remembered fondly by many members of the HRKC. Our sympathies go out 
to Nadene.
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Champion Cobeauche Orion (Hunter). 
Owned by Andrea Garland, wade Chitwood, 

and Mariko Saum.
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Grand Chamion Bronze CH 
Cobeauche Night's Whisper CGC. 
2017 Top 20. Owned by Koreen 
and David Hawke. Co-owned by 
Mariko Saum and bred by John 

and Mariko Saum

Dallas and Kenya from Woofstock.  Kenya was Winners Bitch from the Puppy Classes 
for a 4 point Major and both dogs received an Award of Merit.  Over the four days, 
Dallas received an AOM 2 days and Select Dog one day.  Kenya was WB 2 days for 

both majors and RWB one day. That is one proud Susan Parr!


